EDITORIAL NOTE

As a result of numerous conferences and an October meeting of an informal organizing committee, a proposed charter for the Inter-American Academy has been drafted and circulated so that changes and suggestions might be made. In order that the best possible representation from each country may be obtained, Hispanists in both Americas have been consulted for nominations for the active membership that will constitute the core of the organization. It is expected that definite announcements may be made in the next number of the *Journal*.